

Federal Communications Commission Washington, D.C. 20554

July 9, 2025

DA 25-597

WC Docket No. 23-234

Kenneth Thompson IT Manager Pine Bluff Jefferson County Library System 600 South Main Pine Bluff, AR 71601 kthompson@pineblufflibrary.org

Dear Mr. Thompson:

The Federal Communications Commission received Pine Bluff Jefferson County Library System's June 27, 2025 Letter of Withdrawal from the Schools and Libraries Cybersecurity Pilot Program (Program). By this letter, we confirm Pine Bluff Jefferson County Library System's withdrawal from the Program. If there are any questions regarding this withdrawal confirmation, please contact CyberPilot@FCC.gov within five business days. Approximately five business days after you receive this letter, Pine Bluff Jefferson County Library System will be removed from the Program, and your pre-discount, three-year budget will be allocated to another participant.

Sincerely,

/s/ Nicholas E. Page

Nicholas E. Page Chief Telecommunications Access Policy Division Wireline Competition Bureau

Attachment: Pine Bluff Jefferson County Library System's June 27, 2025 Letter of Withdrawal

June 27th, 2025

Marlene H. Dortch, Secretary Federal Communications Commission Office of the Secretary 45 L Street NE Washington, DC 20554

> Re: Letter of Withdrawal from the Cybersecurity Pilot Program WC Docket No. 23-234

Contact:

Pine Bluff Jefferson Country Library System Billed Entity Number (BEN): 139356 Kenneth Thompson, IT Manager 600 South Main Pine Bluff, AR 71601

Phone: (870) 534-4802

E-mail: kthompson@pineblufflibrary.org

Pilot Program Application FCC Form 484 Part 1 # CBR202503757-I

Dear Ms. Dortch,

am writing to notify the FCC that the Pine Bluff Jefferson Country Library System is withdrawing from the Cybersecurity Pilot Program.

While the Library is not able to take advantage of the Cybersecurity Pilot Program at this time, we are hopeful that data gathered from this opportunity matures into something that benefits the E-Rate program.

Thank you for your time and efforts in administering this program. We greatly appreciate your consideration.

Respectfully submitted,

Kenneth Thompson

I.T. Manager